
Kia ora and Greetings, 
 

 
Tomorrow from 10am to 3pm we will have the Ministry of 
Education learning hardpacks available for Year 9 and 10 

students. These hardpacks are a supplement to the JCHS workbooks, they do not replace 
them. But it does provide more activities for your child/ren to work with. 
 
Again, we will distribute these to whanau using non-contact ‘walk or drive-past’ booths.  
 
For Puutake Year 9 and 10 students, the walk or drive-past is at the main foyer (to our Hall 
and office). Please enter and exit through Gate 1, the gate opposite Leabank School. 
 
For all other Year 9 and 10 students, the walk or drive-past booths are outside the gate 
through the bus bay. The same as last week. 
 

Please collect these tomorrow, Wednesday 1st Sept, from 10am to 3pm. 
 

We are expecting more MOE learning hardpacks for other year levels soon. We will let you 
know as soon as we receive these. 
 
Please also be aware, even though the things inside the hardpack are labelled as Year 
9 or Year 10, there is a very wide range of difficulty in these materials.  
 
Please do not let your child become upset by this, especially as they may already be feeling 
that they might be “falling behind”. Some of the work is quite difficult, some of it is about 
right, and some your child may find quite easy. 
 

 
If you are worried about your child’s wellbeing 
please text or call our Head Counsellor, 
Leonie, on 021 871 094. 

 

Senior Student Subject Selection for 2022 
If you have a JCHS Year 10, 11, or 12 student in your bubble please 
check with them that they have selected their subjects for next year.  
 
If they need any help or if you have any questions please email the 
Assistant Principal in charge of this Stuart King on s.king@jchs.school.nz 
or contact us in the usual way – facebook, text, or phonecall. 

 

Free On-line E-Books for JCHS Students  
All JCHS students have free access to our e-book library which includes 
e-books, audio books and educational videos. To access this free 
resource: 
 

1. Download the Sora app from the Google Play Store or Apple Store; or 
access the website: https://soraapp.com/welcome   

2. Search for our school, or enter the setup code: jamescookhsnz  
3. Login using your school username and password 

Arohanui,  
 
 
Grant  
Grant McMillan 
TumuakiPrincipal 
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